CYNGOR CYMUNED YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 16TH FEBRUARY 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Christian Pateman, Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Ifan Jones Evans, Eifion Smith and Cllr Ifan Davies

Apologies were received from Cllr; Brian Thomas, Gwyneth Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record by Cllr Nick McNally and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising;

Planning Application A140964;

A letter of objection has been sent to the planning department about the above planning application.

Cllr Ifan Davies has been contacted by Mr Dyfrig Evans since the application for the 4 dwellings at land adjacent to Pendre was put forward. He stated that the application was a mistake made by his agent and that the original offer for two dwellings is back on the table. Councillors are all in agreement not to support this application or any other application on the land in Ysbyty Ystwyth or Pontrhydygroes. Ceredigion County Council will now have to open discussions with Mr Evans for a piece of land for the new sewerage system.

Notice boards;

The clerk was asked to contact Mr Ray Burrell for the price of a new notice board as no quotation has been from Mr Owen Hopkins.

AED’s

The clerk has received confirmation that two defibrillators have been awarded to Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council. The location of the units are the village hall, on the wall by the front door, and outside the garage in Pontrhydygroes, under the canopy. The owner of the garage Mr Siarl Owen has been approached and has given permission to site the AED there but he asked us to contact the tenant Mr Gwion Saville. The clerk will do this.

Community Website;

The community website is slowly coming together, Mr Alun Jones is happy to continue with building the site, the clerk has sent him some stuff already.

Correspondence;

A letter of thanks for the donation of £400.00 to the British Heart Foundation for the defibrillators.

Ceredigion Care Homes;

An invitation was sent out to Town and Community councils to attend a meeting in Bodlondeb Aberystwyth on the 25th February between 6.30 and 8.00pm, to discuss the future of care homes in Ceredigion. 

Account Balance

The Business Saver Account currently has £ 2464.75 and the Community Account has £1575.55.

Due to the recent resignation of two councillors who were both signatories on the account the clerk was asked to contact Barclays Bank for new Mandate forms for Cllrs Christian Pateman and Eifion Smith to fill. The clerk will also fill a personal details form to enable him to discuss matters with Barclays without having a signatory present.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 16th March at 7.30pm.

Cllr Ifan Jones Evans thanked the rest of the councillors for allowing the meeting to start at an earlier time

